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News from the Garibaldi Library… 
 

There’s a lot happening at your local library.  Did you know September 
20th was National Voter Registration Day?  Even though it has passed, 
you can register to vote anytime up to the 21st calendar day before an 
election to be eligible to vote in that election. We have forms and com-
puters available at all branches for paper and online registration options. 
 
Did you know that September is Library Card Sign-up Month?  It’s never too late to get yours. If you don’t 
have your card yet and you live anywhere in Tillamook County, you can stop by any branch and sign up for a 
free card. Having a library card provides access to so many materials and services that it is impossible to list 
them all here. This quote attributed to Laura Bush sums it up well, “I have found the most valuable thing in 
my wallet is my library card.”  

 
In October, the Garibaldi and Bay City Branch Libraries will again be  
partnering with Oregon Department of Fish & Wildlife STEP (Salmon-Trout 
Enhancement Program) to hatch and release the salmon fry. Come into the 
library during October and November to see the baby salmon grow from 
eggs, to alevins, to fry, and learn about the life cycle of salmon. Kids will get 
the opportunity to observe and record the progress of the eggs and sign up 
to help release them!  
 
In addition to special programs like the salmon release, the Garibaldi Branch 
Library also hosts regular story times for kids every Friday at 3:00 pm, and 
game days for all ages every Saturday at 2:00 pm.  Regular branch hours are 
Tuesday-Friday 10:00am – 6:00 pm and Saturday from 10:00 am – 5:00 pm.  
The library closes for lunch daily from 1:00-1:30 pm. Phone: 503-322-2100. 
Hope to see you soon! 
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The Boathouse 

Garibaldi Cultural Heritage 

Initiative (GCHI), the non-

profit group that is restoring 

the 1936 Historic Coast 

Guard Boathouse, usually 

has  the famous Boathouse 

open for visitors every week-

end throughout the summer, 

June through August.  

 

Let us know if you would like 

to become a   volunteer or 

Docent.  Call Valerie Schu-

mann (503) 812-8412, Steve 

Denning (310) 427-2783 or 

Jay Harrison (503) 812-7495. 

The City recently lost two key management employees who voluntarily 

resigned. They were critical to our efforts to address the  City’s financial 

irregularities and backlogged audits, which are required by the Secre-

tary of State’s Office.   

The financial review is delayed but not stopped. The City has contract-

ed a new accounting firm to help with temporarily managing the City’s 

funds as well as some help with two audits.  

The City Auditor is also working with difficulty as there are a number of 

past problems, including the poor record-keeping of receipts and in-

voices for expenses. 

The citywide poll to get residents’ opinions on how to fund our paid Fire 

Department staff will be delayed. The Council has determined there are 

sufficient funds in this fiscal year’s budget. We will continue to explore 

funding options and keep you informed as to a poll. 

The City is not “broke,” so please ignore the silly malicious rumors. 

However, the Council and Budget Committee will have to develop a 

Supplemental Budget to adjust funds to pay for employee salary in-

creases and added private contractors and vendors. 

We had hoped to continue to move forward with making repairs and 

improvements. However, I must admit it may be slower than anticipat-

ed, so our residents’ patience is appreciated. 

Mayor Tim Hall  

Garibaldi Food Pantry 

Mayor’s Message 

The Food Pantry, behind God’s Lighthouse Church on 8th street and Highway 101, is normally open on the 

second and fourth Fridays each month (depending on the holidays, especially during November and Decem-

ber). September pantry days are scheduled for the 9th and 23rd from 10:00 a.m. until noon. 

      

In August there was a significant increase in the number of families utilizing this facility. It serves people from 

Rockaway Beach, Garibaldi, and Bay City to Idaville. We have all noticed the supply chain issues, emptier 

shelves and increased prices at the grocery store, and the same is true for the pantry. Our local librarian, June 

Ekborg, has volunteered to have a collection box at the library and there will be one at city council meetings.  

 

The Garibaldi Bay Market also has a collection box. Please consider donating unopened, non-perishable, cur-

rent dated food items. Pet food and non-perishables are also appreciated (like toothbrushes, toothpaste, 

soap, paper products).  Monetary donations may be made to God’s Lighthouse Church at P.O. Box 525 in Gari-

baldi. 



VOTER INFORMATION FOR THE NOVEMBER 8TH ELECTION 

“It’s like living in a Post-

card.” This is how one 

neighbor described 

Garibaldi to me. She’s 

right. All I do is tell 

friends and strangers 

how wonderful it is to live and visit here. It also 

has its challenges. 

They say a city is often judged by the state of its 

financial health. Garibaldi’s finances were sick. 

Years of neglecting serious budget concerns led 

to State officials and our own City Auditor warn 

us it had to stop. They were ignored, but not by 

me.  

We had to face facts that the city’s problems 

would not magically be solved. It took hard 

work by a team of dedicated City staff, City Au-

ditor, and resident volunteers for an Action Plan 

to start to cure our financial ills. We’re not fin-

ished, and efforts to delay the work won’t stop 

us. 

Unlike a previous mayor, I don’t consider the 

position to be “only ceremonial.”  It’s a lot more. 

As your mayor, I prefer to also serve as the 

City’s advocate, complaint department, sugges-

tion box, referee and cheerleader. And I work to 

get things done right. 

You can see our progress. For public safety, 

there’s new STOP signs, crosswalks marked,      

repaved streets and resources for fire and sher-

iff personnel. Our water and wastewater sys-

tems are being monitored with certified em-

ployees. And no huge unnecessary bills for at-

torney’s fees! 

There is much more to do. I’ve pledged my time 

and talents to lead the City Council so both resi-

dents and visitors continue to say it’s a special 

place: A Living Postcard. 

Nasty false rumors won’t change the fact that I 

live in, worship, shop and proudly serve all the 

people of Garibaldi. Your vote is appreciated. 

Please also vote for Linda Bade and Norm Shat-

tuck to honestly help move our city forward. 

Education:   

Still attending, Associ-

ates Degree 

Experience:  

City Council (Garibaldi) 8/2017-12/2018, 1/2021-

current Mayor: 1/2019-12/2020. Tillamook County 

Transportation District: 7/2007-present; Board Chair 

7/2012-6/2020. Oregon Air National Guard and 

USAF Reserves (Services, Administration, EMT/

Medic, First Sergeant) Thirty years. US Postal Service 

(Carrier, Clerk, Supervisor, Postmaster) Twenty-four 

years. Budget Analyst, Banking, Customer Service,  

Management/Leadership Training 

In 2004, I was appointed Postmaster of Garibaldi. I fell 

in love with the town and did my best for them every 

day.  I truly care about the people and community 

where I live full-time. I volunteer at the local food 

pantry, the local Lions Club, and regularly pick up 

trash along Highway 101. I have built relationships 

with other key organizations in our county so I can 

ensure people get the proper assistance. I have devot-

ed the last 18 years in service to the people here. 

Getting city finances in order is a top priority. We 

can’t properly run the city and maintain the levels of 

service our constituents deserve without fiscal re-

sponsibility. We can’t plan for the future without 

knowing our limitations. I have spent a lot of time  

researching how to properly prepare a government 

budget, consulting with people who prepare them, 

and researching the budget laws of the state. I devel-

oped budgets in a prior position as a federal budget 

analyst for four years. 

A mayor should have compassion, empathy, honesty 

and integrity. Someone familiar with conducting a 

meeting and adhering to our city charter and codes. 

Dwelling in the past is unproductive. Moving forward 

is vital to creating possibilities and opportunities.    

I sincerely hope that you will consider me as your  

candidate for mayor.  

Judy Riggs, Serving Garibaldi since 2004 

Mayor Candidate:  
Judy Riggs 

Mayor Candidate:  
Tim Hall 
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    Council Candidate: Norm “Bud” Shattuck 

I am running for the Garibaldi City Council to make 

sure the City’s financial problems are fixed.  The 

City’s accounting system has had difficulties pro-

ducing financial reports, the city is more than 30 

months behind in State required audited financial 

statements and there are questions about how the 

2017 Fire Levy was spent. I want to help the resi-

dents of Garibaldi get answers to their questions.   

My experience as a government auditor, a manag-

er, and team member, has allowed me to under-

stand how government works. These experiences 

give me the skills and knowledge that are required 

to understand financial reports and to communi-

cate their importance to the city in language aver-

age people can understand. My volunteer work 

helping the city respond to auditor comments for 

the past year has given me a unique understanding 

of the City’s current financial and accounting prob-

lems. 

I’ve been here in Garibaldi since 1993, when my late 

husband, Vince Richard, brought his dory down 

here to fish. He spent time fixing up our old house 

and making it ready for my retirement in 2013. He 

always said that I should get involved in City gov-

ernment, and my running for office would make 

him smile. I hope that my teamwork skills, ability to 

see options and propose solutions, and commitment 

to stay focused will be great additions to the City  

Council              . 

 

Linda Bade  

Email: LBadeRich@msn.com  

Home phone: 503-322-2051 

Council Candidate: Linda Bade 

I’m Norm “Bud” Shattuck and I am running to once again 

be a member of the Garibaldi City Council and represent 

all the members of the community.  For your considera-

tion to vote for me as a council member, here is what my 

background will bring to you and the City of Garibaldi: 

Four years’ experience as a Garibaldi City Councilman 

(2015 – 2019) - during this time I ensured fiscal responsi-

bility and proper oversight of funding and budgets; acted 

as liaison with the Public Works Department; continual-

ly performed my duties in a professional, respectful man-

ner to collaborate with the needs and best interests of 

the community while protecting the integrity of the pro-

cesses surrounding the operation of the city. 

Currently a member of the City of Garibaldi Planning 

Commission – ensuring that building codes are adhered 

to. I consistently attend city council meetings to ensure I 

stay up to date and informed on all current issues and 

developments; provide input as appropriate related to 

legacy and/or historical clarifications as a well-respected 

source for knowledge and experience. 

Current membership with League of Oregon Cities – a 

group that provides guidance/input from attorneys to 

elected officials to enable them to perform their duties in 

a legal, professional and effective manner. I honorably 

served my country in the U.S. Marine Corps and have 

honorably served my community.  I will continue to 

bring my knowledge, dedication, attention to detail and 

make tough decisions that will benefit the well-being 

and growth of the community. 

On November 8th, 2022, when the election votes are 

counted and the winners are announced, I would greatly 

appreciate the voice and confidence of the voters be seen 

and heard by electing me as a member of your City 

Council.   



I am a lifelong Oregonian 

having owned a home in 

Barview for 22 years before 

moving to Garibaldi in 

March of 2020. I was           

appointed to an open city 

council position in April of 

2021. Since then, I hit the 

g r o u n d  r u n n i n g                        

co-organizing (credit to Laura Schmidt) the 2021 

Garibaldi Days event, the 4th of July Porch Parade 

and the outdoor skating rink Winter Event.  

The highlight of this past year for me was organiz-

ing the Pat Patterson Day event honoring Mr. Pat-

terson for his WWII service and his many years of 

service to our community.  Recently, I put together 

our first annual U.S. Coast Guard Appreciation Day 

that brought our Coast Guard and residents togeth-

er for a private small-town celebration that includ-

ed music, food and some good laughs!  

I have enjoyed my time on council making deci-

sions I felt were in the best interest of our commu-

nity. If I were to be elected to another term, I would 

be able to finish some projects which include im-

proving our main street buildings to coincide with 

the ODOT project which is finally coming to frui-

tion after 10 years of planning. I think it is im-

portant that our main street appearance blend with 

the updated look when ODOT completes the pro-

ject. The existing GURA funds will help businesses 

with improvements.  

Given the opportunity I would like to also finish my 

work in achieving the prestigious “Coast Guard 

City” designation for Garibaldi. This will have posi-

tive ramifications for our local businesses and the 

community as a whole. I would respectfully ask 

that you consider electing me to the Garibaldi City 

Council. 

  Council Candidate: Wendy Woodrum Council Candidate: Laurie Wandell 

In 2012 I made my first 

trip to Garibaldi, spent 

the next six years          

visiting as often as possi-

ble and falling in love 

with this special 

place.  Eventually, I made 

this town my home, 

bought a house and the  

Myrtlewood Factory. 

I am currently on the board for Oregon Coast Scenic 

Railroad, serving the last year as board presi-

dent.  This experience has educated me with Robert’s 

Rules of Order, which are an important set of guide-

lines and processes by which decisions are made re-

garding policies and how funds are spent. I feel this is 

missing with the current city leadership and I plan to 

bring a commitment to following the processes and 

rules. 

If elected, I will remain focused on the good of the 

community with an eye toward strengthening our 

local businesses. The stronger the community             

becomes, the more we can serve the population.  The 

successful running of a city requires teamwork, crea-

tivity and a commitment to the betterment of all of 

its citizens. I appreciate the importance of transpar-

ency, co-operation and being solution oriented. 

I believe when people care about their city and work 

together following guidelines which are in place, we 

can set a path of steady improvement and financial 

stability. 

VOTER INFORMATION FOR THE NOVEMBER 8TH ELECTION 



Measure No. 29-168 

City of Garibaldi 

5-Year Local Option Levy to Fund Paid Fire Personnel 
 

Question: Shall the City of Garibaldi impose a 5-year Levy to fund paid Fire Department 
Personnel beginning FY2023-2024? This measure may cause property taxes to increase more 
than three percent. 
 

Summary: If passed, the City of Garibaldi would impose a 5-year Optional Levy to fund 
paid Fire Department Personnel at the rate of $1.35 per 1,000 assessed value. This 5-year Levy 
would generate a total of $873,111.60. The City would use this tax revenue to retain its  
current paid Fire Chief, Division Chief and Seasonal Summer Firefighter(s). Without this tax  
revenue, the City will not be able to employ Paid Fire Department Personnel and will instead 
operate with volunteers only. The estimated funds generated by this tax levy annually would 
be FY23-24 $161,200; FY24-25 $167,648; FY 25-26 $174,353; FY26-27 $181,328; and FY27-28 
$188,581. The estimated tax cost for this measure is an ESTIMATE ONLY based on the best  
information available from the county assessor at the time of estimate and may reflect the  
impact of early payment discounts, compression and the collection rate. 

 
Argument in Support:  
The previous fire levy is now over and will not be 

on voters taxes this year.  
 

The new levy is needed as call volume has in-

creased over 70% since 2020 and primary respons-

es are medical calls, then motor vehicle accidents 

and THEN fire.  
 

Paid fire staff continue to work towards forming a 

fire district with local fire agencies and reduce call     

response times significantly! They are able to staff 

the office for administrative duties and public     

inquires. Paid fire staff have also increased the 

numbers of volunteers and provided up to date 

training. They also continuously apply, and receive, 

grant funding for necessary lifesaving equipment 

and training.  
____________________________________ 
Rebuttal of Argument Against 
Vote Yes, to continue having lifesaving services in 

our community and having trained personnel      

respond when they are so desperately needed!  
 

Forming a fire district takes years of effort from all 

the cities and fire departments involved. Vote Yes, 

so coverage continues until the district is formed. 

Argument in Opposition: 
 

Does Garibaldi really need paid fire  

department staff? It’s been fine for years as a  

volunteer based fire department. 

 

Weren't we supposed to have a district formed 

by now with the previous fire levy? 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

_________________________________ 

Rebuttal of Argument For 
No rebuttal of argument against submitted. 
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City News 

Fire Chief Jay 
Marugg named 

Interim City 
Manager 

 

At the Garibaldi Council  

Special Meeting held August 

31st , council unanimously 

appointed Jay Marugg the 

interim city manager while 

the city begins the process 

of hiring a recruitment firm 

to find the next city manager 

to lead the city. 

 
Update on the G  

 

Our famous G is  
getting an upgrade!  

  

You’ve probably noticed that 

the lights have been off for 

awhile. That is because the 

old electrical lines up to the 

G are now a fire hazard and 

Tillamook PUD is replacing 

them with all new wiring!  

The lights on the G will be 

updated to energy efficient 

bulbs and there are plans to 

add color changing LEDs so 

the G can change colors with 

the holidays! We’ve been 

told  completion time is   

estimated  for after fire    

season, sometime in  

October.  

So keep an eye on the G! 

Coast Guard Appreciation Lunch a Huge Success 

Kids enjoyed Firefighter  

Storytime at Garibaldi  

Library today. They  also 

had a tour of the  

fire station.  

Thank you Bob, Rubin  

and Holly!  

Garibaldi Fire & Rescue 

Thanks to the 275 residents that joined the city in showing our appreciation to the 

U.S. Coast Guard at our first annual Coast Guard Appreciation Day. It was also the 

Coast Guard’s 232nd birthday! 

 

Master Chief Corbin Ross dedicated this first event to Ole Olsen. Mr. Olsen had a 

stellar 31 year career in the Coast Guard and his family showcased it with a        

wonderful memorabilia and video display. There were lots of fun activities going 

on throughout the afternoon. The highlight of the event was the Bubble Ball    

competition between the Coast Guard and our Fire Department. Chief Jay Marugg             

refereed, along with an additional 40 people with whistles joining in the fun! 

 

A big thank you to the Portside Bistro for serving over 250 delicious pulled pork 

sandwiches and load bratwursts on buns. Kelly’s Place and the Brotherhood United 

MA generously donated beverages which were much appreciated by everyone. A 

special thanks to the Port of Garibaldi and staff, without them this would not have 

been possible. Thanks to Tim Hall and Val Schumann for their sponsorship dona-

tions. Thanks to all that helped make this a big success, Laurie Wandell, Judy 

Riggs, Carolee North, Carol Kopacek, Laura Schmidt, Barb Camus, Mark Riggs and 

Corey Shields.  

Remember: 
School is back in  

session so 
watch for kids 
in the morning 

and after school 
gets out! 



As summer draws to an end, the Port is preparing for the Fall fishing sea-
son.  A few of our upcoming projects will be a rehabilitation of our main pub-
lic restroom and a remodel of our fish cleaning station. With the ever-
increasing usage of both facilities the time has come.  We have known for 
years that we were out growing the current fish cleaning station; however, 
this current tuna season has seen a much higher than usual usage and keep-
ing it maintained has been challenging.  As we move forward with securing 
funding and design, we welcome any suggestions from the public. 
 
Also, the South Jetty project is still moving forward.  The Us Army Corps of 
Engineers (USACE) has put the project out to bid and are hoping to award a 
contract by November. The Port is continuing to work with the USACE to get 
the bar and entrance dredged and the establish a deeper channel to help 
reduce the hazards from breaking surf and to allow the US Coast Guard to 
properly mark the channel. 
 
Michael Saindon 
General Manager, Port of Garibaldi 

The Port of Garibaldi Corner Upcoming City Meetings 

City Council  

September 19, 2022 

6:30pm 

Community Hall & Zoom 

 

Planning Commission  

October 3, 2022 

6:30pm 

Community Hall & Zoom 

 

Port Commission Meeting 

October 12, 2022 

7:00pm 

Location TBD 

 

107 Sixth Street 
PO Box 708 
Garibaldi OR  97118 


